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This Issue’s News & Events 
 

  Attention Students! Starting Fall 2011 the Enroll ment Fee is $36 Per Unit  
LAVC recently announced that the enrollment fee wil l be $36 per unit starting in the Fall 2011 semeste r. 
Governor Jerry Brown recently signed the bill SB 70  into law, which sets the enrollment fee for 
community college students to $36 per unit.  This fee will be effective starting the Fall 2011 semester at all 
California community colleges. Financial Aid is available for those who qualify. Counseling is also available for 
students who would like assistance with academic planning. For more information, visit 
http://www.lavc.edu/campusnews/breakingnews.html. 
 

  LAVC to Hold a Mega Counseling Event Starting May  2 
The Counseling Department will offer immediate advi sement services for LAVC students from May 2-6; 
appointments are available in 15-minute increments from Monday, May 2-Thursday, May 5 between 8 a.m. 
and 7 p.m., and Friday, May 6 between 8 a.m.-1 p.m.  During the entire week, counselors will be providing 
academic counseling for Fall enrollment for students. Academic counseling will help them plan ahead due to 
reduced class offerings, budget restrictions impacting college services and transfer restrictions/limitations. 
Students are encouraged to schedule a 15-minute appointment, and the Counseling Department will make every 
effort to accommodate walk-ins when possible. Students can schedule an appointment during the Mega 
Counseling Event by calling (818) 947-2600 x4200. To view the event flyer, visit 
http://www.lavc.edu/counseling/docs/May_Mega_Counseling_Event-2011.pdf. 
 

  Calling All Students, Faculty and Staff! Come to the LAVC Sustainability Workshop 
on May 4 
LAVC Cooperative Education, Job Training, Professio nal Development, VTEA Grant and VCAP are co- 



sponsoring the next “LAVC Sustainability Workshop” on Wednesday, May 4 from 1:30-3:30 p.m. in the 
Student Services Center’s Multi Purpose Room (2nd F loor). Come learn about Green Landscapes and Living 
Systems in our own backyards! Learn how two individuals have transformed habitats and spaces at LAVC and in 
the Valley! This workshop features Professor Polasek and Dr. Alan Pollack, and includes a tour of a water 
reclamation project at LAVC! For more information, contact Doug Marriott at (818) 947-2572 or 
marriodc@lavc.edu, or visit www.lavc.edu/gogreen. 
 

  Are You Stressed? Need Tips on How to Cope? LAVC Student Health Center Offers a 
Stress Management Workshop  
The LAVC Student Health Center will present a "Not Letting Distress and Anxiety Interfere with Success " 
workshop with Dr. Joseph Dadourian on Thursday, May  5 from 11 a.m.-12 noon in the Student Service 
Center Multi-Purpose Room.  The campus community is invited to attend, and it is open to all students, faculty, 
staff and administrators. For more information, contact (818) 947-7280. 
 

  Final Weeks of the LAVC Art Gallery Exhibition – “A Fine Day’s Work: Photographs from 
the Michael R. Whalen Collection” 
The LAVC Art Gallery and Arts Council presents its latest exhibition entitled “A Fine Day’s Work: 
Photographs from the Michael R. Whalen Collection” from April 5-May 12.  This exhibition consists of over 
100 vintage photographs created between 1895 and 19 88 by eighteen renowned photographers. All of the 
prints are drawn from the private collection of Mic hael R. Whalen, which uniquely features all the 
photographs by an artist taken during a single phot ographic session. Included are works by Richard 
Avedon, Ruth Bernhard, Ilse Bing, Margaret Bourke-White, Josef Breitenbach, Ralston Crawford, Imogen 
Cunningham, Harold Edgerton, Helen Levitt, Ralph Meatyard, Hansel Mieth, Lisette Model, Alexander 
Rodchenko, Aaron Siskind, Karl Struss, Jerry Uelsmann, Adam Clark Vroman and Weegee. The exhibit is free to 
the public. The Art Gallery is open Monday-Thursday from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. and 6-9 p.m.. For more information, 
visit http://www.lavc.edu/arts/artgallery.html. 
 

  LAVC Speech Team Ranked as Best Team in the U.S. at the National Speech 
Championship 
The LAVC Speech Team claimed the National Champions hip Team Gold Medal for a 3rd time—in the past 
4 years—at the 2011 Phi Rho Pi, National Public Spe aking Championship Tournament in Greenwich 
Connecticut on April 12-16. The team competed with 53 other community colleges, and over 500 students 
from all across the United States. They earned a to tal of 8 gold medals, 4 silver medals, and 6 bronze  



medals.  The following awards were earned by the individual members of the team: gold medals in Duo 
Interpretation of Literature (TJ Rosas and LD Green); gold medal in Poetry (Karen Yelverton); gold medals in 
Readers Theater (Cristina Leiva, Rick Magana, Daniel Caceres, and Kathy Martinez); gold medal in Drama 
(Karen Bagoumian); silver medal in Programmed Oral Interpretation of Literature (Karen Yelverton); silver medals 
in Readers Theater (Karen Yelverton, Gilma Perez, Michelle Peery, and Karen Bagoumian); silver medal in Prose 
(Daniel Caceres); bronze medal in Drama (TJ Rosas); bronze medal in Communication Analysis (Gilma Perez); 
bronze medal in Informative Speaking (Rick Magana); bronze medals in Prose (Karen Bagoumian and Christen 
Gerhart); bronze medal in Speech to Entertain (Christen Gerhart). Other members of the winning team include 
John Hooper and Albert Pugliese. The team coaches were Duane Smith, director of the Speech Team, Joshua 
Miller, chair of the Speech Department, Eric Cullather, faculty coach in the Speech Department, Lecoya Lejeune, 
volunteer coach, and Robyn Jackson, volunteer coach. Congratulations to everyone on the Speech Team! 
 

Tom Jacobsmeyer Selected as a SFV Business Journal’ s CFO Awards Nominee 
Thomas Jacobsmeyer, vice president of administrativ e services at LAVC, has been selected as a 2011 
nominee for the San Fernando Valley Business Journa l’s 4th Annual CFO Awards.  This awards ceremony 
recognizes the important work of CFOs (Chief Financial Officers) as financial stewards in the public and private 
sectors. The award recipients will be announced at a reception at the Warner Center Marriott on May 11. 
Congratulations! 
 
Additional news and events are posted online at www.lavc.edu/campusnews/ . 
 
 
 

LAVC in the News 
 

 
April 15, 2011 
‘Hands Across' event targets education funding 
LAVC student Gabe Ayon was interviewed for a Daily News article on the “Hands Across California” event that 
took place in the San Fernando Valley on April 17. The event, which had one of its kickoff events at LAVC, raised 
awareness and funds to help support California community colleges. To read the entire article, visit 
http://www.dailynews.com/ci_17859337?source=email 
 

 
April 14, 2011 
She Flies Through the Air With Unexpected Ease 
The San Fernando Valley Sun featured a story on Alison Regan, a sophomore pole vaulter from LAVC, who didn’t 
take up pole vaulting into her 40’s and recently set a record for women at the school by jumping 9- feet, 91�4 
inches. She is tied with Katie Perez of Citrus College for the second highest mark this season among female pole-
vaulters in the Western State Conference. To read the entire article, visit 
http://www.sanfernandosun.com/sanfernsun/sports/6599-she-flies-through-the-air-with-unexpected-ease 
 
 



Please Announce to All Students 
The following are important campus announcements fo r your students: 
 

- Fall 2011 Class Schedule Now Posted Online!  The LAVC Schedule of Classes for the Fall 2011 
Semester is now available for viewing on the LAVC Web site. To view the list of Fall classes, visit 
www.lavc.edu/schedules.html. 

 
- Attention Students! Don’t Miss the Mega Counseling Event from May 2-6.  The LAVC Counseling 

Department will offer immediate advisement services at its Mega Counseling Event from May 2-6. 
Counseling appointments (15-minutes each) will be available from Monday, May 2-Thursday, May 5 
between 8 a.m. and 7 p.m., and Friday, May 6 between 8 a.m.-1 p.m. You’re encouraged to make an 
appointment by calling (818) 947-2600 x4200, and walk-in counseling sessions will be accommodated 
when possible. For more information, visit www.lavc.edu/counseling. 

 
- Don’t Miss the LAVC Art Gallery Exhibition – “A Fin e Day’s Work”. The LAVC Art Gallery and Arts 

Council is presenting a free exhibition entitled “A Fine Day’s Work: Photographs from the Michael R. 
Whalen Collection” from April 5-May 12 in the LAVC Art Gallery. This exhibition consists of over 100 
vintage photographs created between 1895 and 1988 by eighteen renowned photographers. All of the 
prints are drawn from the private collection of Michael R. Whalen, which uniquely features all the 
photographs by an artist taken during a single photographic session. The exhibit is open to the public. 
The Art Gallery is open Monday-Thursday from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. and 6-9 p.m. For more information, visit 
www.lavc.edu/arts/artgallery.html. 

 
- Are You Searching for a Major? Or Deciding on You r Future Career?  The LAVC Career/Transfer 

Center will be holding an “Undecided Major/Career Workshop” on Monday, May 2 from 1-2 p.m. and 
Thursday, May 5 from 5-6 p.m. in the Student Services Annex. Learn how to find out what career option 
you should explore, and what are your options for your academic major. For more information, contact the 
Career/Transfer Center at (818) 947-2646 or visit www.lavc.edu/Transfer. 

 
- Prepare to Transfer to a 4-Year College or Univer sity at the “How to Transfer” Workshop! The 

LAVC Career/Transfer Center will be holding a “How to Transfer Workshop” on Monday, May 2 from 5:30-
6:30 p.m. and Tuesday, May 3 from 1-2 p.m. in the Student Services Annex. This workshop will teach you 
the steps you need to take to successfully transfer to a 4-year college or university. For more information, 
contact the Career/Transfer Center at (818) 947-2646 or visit www.lavc.edu/Transfer. 

 
- Want to Transfer to UCLA? Come to the UCLA Day In formation Fair.  The LAVC Career/Transfer 

Center will hold a UCLA Day Information Fair on Tuesday, May 3 from 10 a.m. - 1 p.m. in Monarch 
Square. Faculty and staff from UCLA will be at information tables to highlight the university’s academic 
programs, admissions, and student services. For more information, contact the Career/Transfer Center at 
(818) 947-2646 or visit www.lavc.edu/Transfer. 

 
- Want a Career in the Human Services? Learn More a t the Next Career Speakers Workshop on May 

3. The Career/Transfer Center is holding a “Careers in Human Services” career panel on Tuesday, May 3 
from 1-2:30 p.m. in the Foreign Language Building, Room 102. The career panel is part of the Spring 
2011 Career Speaker Workshop Series. For more information, contact the Career/Transfer Center at 
(818) 947-2646 or visit www.lavc.edu/Transfer. 

 
- LAVC’s Philosophy Department Presents a Free Lectur e on the Sartre. The LAVC 

Philosophy/Economics Department will hold a “Great Philosophers Lecture: Sartre” on Tuesday, May 3 
from 7-8 p.m. in Campus Center, Room 104. This free lecture is part of an on-going lecture series on 
philosophers. For more information or to request an accommodation, contact Christopher Pallotti at (818) 
947-2468 or pallotc@lavc.edu. 

 
- Want to Learn More About Sustainability?  LAVC will hold its next “Sustainability Workshop” on 

Wednesday, May 4 from 1:30-3:30 p.m. in the Student Services Center’s Multi Purpose Room (2nd 
Floor). Come learn about Green Landscapes and Living Systems in our own backyards! This workshop 
features Professor Polasek and Dr. Alan Pollack, and includes a tour of a water reclamation project at 
LAVC! This event is open to the public. For more information, contact Doug Marriott at (818) 947-2572 or 
marriodc@lavc.edu, or visit www.lavc.edu/gogreen. 



 
- Are You Stressed? Come to the Stress Management Wor kshop on May 5.  The LAVC Student Health 

Center will present a "Not Letting Distress and Anxiety Interfere with Success" workshop with Dr. Joseph 
Dadourian on Thursday, May 5 from 11 a.m. - 12 noon in the Student Service Center Multi-Purpose 
Room. For more information, contact (818) 947-7280. 

 
- Thinking About Becoming a Bruin? Come to the Spri ng 2011 Bus Trip to UCLA. The 

Career/Transfer Center and TRiO will be holding its “Spring 2011 University Bus Trip” to the University of 
California, Los Angeles on Friday, May 6 from 8 a.m.- 4 p.m. Students interested in attending this trip 
must RSVP at the Career/Transfer Center; there is a $5 refundable deposit for the bus. For more 
information, contact the Career/Transfer Center at (818) 947- 2646, or visit www.lavc.edu/Transfer. 

 
- Reminder—Parking Lot A Closed from April 1-August 3 1. Until August 31, Parking Lot A and a portion 

of College Road South will be closed to make improvements to the parking lot. It will add additional 
parking spots, create a pedestrian walkway to the Metro Bus Stop, and install new lighting to ensure 
safety on campus. Student parking will still be available in Lots B, E, F G, and L, and Coldwater 
Extension. For more details, visit the Construction Updates Web page at 
www.lavc.edu/revitalizingvalley/constructionupdates.html. 

 
- Attention! SSD Office Has Temporarily Moved. Due to flooding from the recent rainstorm, the Services 

for Students with Disabilities (SSD) Office has temporarily relocated to Campus Center 100A. The SSD 
Office is open (with the exception of holidays) Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 8 
a.m.-4 p.m., and Tuesdays from 8 a.m.-7 p.m., and can be reached at (818) 947-2679. The office is 
scheduled to move back to the Student Services Annex in mid-May. For more information regarding the 
SSD Office, visit www.lavc.edu/ssd. 

 
- Attention Graduating and Transferring Students! Tak e the Graduation Survey.  Students who are 

graduating and/or transferring at the end of the Spring semester are asked to go online to complete the 
Graduation Survey. All those completing the survey will be entered into a raffle on Tuesday, May 17 to 
win one of ten gift certificates. To take the online survey, visit www.surveymonkey.com/s/8MQSZMR. For 
more information, please contact the Career/Transfer Center at (818) 947-2626. 

 
- Want to Earn $11.04-$13.25 per Hour? Project GRAD  is Looking for Student Tutors at LAVC. LAVC 

in partnership with Project GRAD LA is hiring tutors for the following LAUSD Schools: Pacoima Middle 
School, San Fernando Middle School, Maclay Middle School, and San Fernando High School. Tutors will 
earn between $11.04-$13.25 per hour. To be eligible to be a tutor, students must be attending college 
full-time (at least 12 units) with a minimum GPA of 3.0. Applications are available in the Office of 
Academic Affairs in the Administration Building, Room 101, or by contacting Nona Matatova, project 
coordinator, at (818) 947-2622. 

 
- Calling All Students! Looking for an Internship?  The BuildLACCD Interns Program is now accepting 

applications from students interested in the following fields: Construction Management, Architecture, 
Engineering, Computer Science, Environmental Design, Photography and Videography. To qualify, 
students must 1) Be enrolled in at least 6 units at an LACCD campus, 2) Register online at 
www.laccdinterns.org, 3) Obtain and submit a faculty referral and 4) Visit the Coop Education Center 
(Bungalow 48) on any Thursday between 10 a.m. and 12 noon to meet with our Jobs Coordinator who will 
review the available internships with you. For more information, contact Allen Rubinstein with 
BuildLACCD at (310) 924-0908. 

 
 

Announcements & Events for Faculty/Staff 
 
Show Your Appreciation for Outstanding Service–Nomi nate a Colleague for the 2011 Monarch Awards by 
May 5. LAVC is accepting nominations of LAVC faculty members, staff members or administrators for the 2011 
Monarch Awards. All nominations must be submitted to the President’s Office by Friday, May 5; no self 
nominations will be considered. The Monarch Awards recognizes employees for outstanding service to LAVC. 
Nominations can be made for the following reasons: quantity of work, outstanding Work habits and attitudes, 
dependability, positive Relationships with people, supervisory ability, excelling during unusually difficult times, and 



acting with valor during an emergency situation. The Monarch Award will be presented to nominated employees 
at the annual Spring Service Awards and Recognition Ice Cream Social on May 19th. 
 
SAVE THE DATE—Spring Service Awards and Recognition  Ice Cream Social on May 19! LAVC will hold its 
Spring Service Awards and Recognition Ice Cream Social on Thursday, May 19 from 1-2:30 p.m. in Monarch Hall. 
This annual event will recognize newly tenured faculty and newly retired faculty/staff members, present employee 
services pins, and announce the winners of the 2011 Monarch Award. More information will be sent out at a later 
date. 
 
Reminder!!! Parking Lot A and a Part of College Roa d South will be Closed Until August 31. Parking Lot A 
and the southern portion of College Road South will be closed from April 1-August 31, 2011. The area will be 
renovated to improve traffic flow in the lot, add additional parking spaces, create a new pedestrian walkway to the 
Metro stop on Fulton Avenue and Burbank Boulevard, and to install new parking lot lighting and new blue light 
emergency phone stations to ensure safety on campus. During the 5-month closure, alternate parking for 
faculty/staff will be available in College Road North, the northern portion of College Road South, Parking Lot C, H, 
and K. For the latest construction update, please visit 
http://www.lavc.edu/revitalizingvalley/constructionupdates.html. 
 
Is Your Information Correct on the LAVC Online Dire ctory? The LAVC Administrative Services Office is 
assisting faculty, staff and administrators with updating information on the online LAVC phone/email directory at 
www.lavc.edu/directory. If an employee finds that his/her information is inaccurate or missing, they must notify 
his/her’s supervisor/department chair/vice president. The employee’s supervisor/department chair/vice president 
will then be responsible for contacting Yovanna Campos in Administrative Services (at camposyv@lavc.edu) with 
the following information: 

(1) employee’s full name,  
(2) nickname (if applicable),  
(3) title,  
(4) department,  
(5) building location with room number 
(6) phone number, 
(7) fax number,  
(8) LAVC email address, & 
(9) secondary email address (if applicable) 

Yovanna will respond back to the supervisor/department chair/vice president when the updates have been 
completed. If any questions, please contact Yovanna at camposyv@lavc.edu or by calling extension 2337.  
 
 

Activities this Week 
A complete list of campus events and meetings is posted on the calendar at www.lavc.edu. Please contact the 
listed department/contact person for more detailed information. 
 

Symbol Key:   For Students;  For Faculty/Staff;  Arts/Music;  Athletics;  Deadlines 
 
Sunday, May 1 
  
Monday, May 2 
  

  Mega Counseling Event sponsored by the Counseling Department @ 8 am- 7 pm (Student Services Annex - 
Counseling Department) – Contact: Counseling Department (818) 947-2600, ext. 4200 Counseling Department 
Web Page View Flyer 
  

  "A Fine Day's Work: Photographs from the Michael R. Whalen Collection" Exhibit sponsored by the Arts 
Council at LAVC @ 11 am- 2 pm & 6- 9 pm (Art Gallery) – Contact: Art Gallery (818) 778-5536 Art Gallery Web 
Page 
  

  AFT Faculty Guild Meeting @ 1 pm (Faculty Lounge) – Contact: Larry Nakamura nakamult@lavc.edu AFT 
Faculty Guild Web page  LAVC 411 Update 
 

  Petitions Committee Meeting @ 1 pm (Humanities Building, Room 106) – Contact: Tino Manzano 
manzanf@lavc.edu LAVC 411 Update 



  
Tuesday, May 3 
  

  Mega Counseling Event sponsored by the Counseling Department @ 8 am- 7 pm (Student Services Annex - 
Counseling Department) – Contact: Counseling Department (818) 947-2600, ext. 4200 Counseling Department 
Web Page View Flyer 
  

  "A Fine Day's Work: Photographs from the Michael R. Whalen Collection" Exhibit sponsored by the Arts 
Council at LAVC @ 11 am- 2 pm & 6- 9 pm (Art Gallery) – Contact: Art Gallery (818) 778-5536 Art Gallery Web 
Page 
  

  UCLA Day and Information Fair sponsored by the Career/Transfer Center @ 10 am- 1 pm (Monarch Square) 
– Contact: Career/Transfer Center (818) 947-2646 Career/Transfer Center Web Page View Flyer 
  

  Spring 2011 Career Speaker Workshop Series: "Careers in Human Services" sponsored by the 
Career/Transfer Center @ 1- 2:30 pm (Foreign Language Building, Room 102) – Contact: Career/Transfer Center 
(818) 947-2646 Career/Transfer Center Web Page 
  

  Foundational Skills Committee Meeting @ 1- 2:30 pm (Professional Development Center - Bungalow 83) – 
Contact: Scott Weigand weigansm@lavc.edu  Foundational Skills Committee  LAVC 411 Update  
  

  Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee (PEPC) Meeting @ 1:10- 3 pm (Faculty Lounge) – Contact: 
Rebecca Stein (818) 947-2538 steinrl@lavc.edu  PEPC Web Page  LAVC 411 Update  
  

  ASU Executive Council Meeting @ 2- 4 pm (Campus Center 104) – Contact: Elizabeth Ortiz (818) 947-2702 
  

  "Great Philosophers Lecture Series: Sartre" sponsored by the LAVC Philosophy/Economics Department @ 7- 
8:30 pm (Campus Center, Room 104) – Contact: Christopher Pallotti (818) 947-2468 pallotc@lavc.edu 
  
Wednesday, May 4 
  

  Mega Counseling Event sponsored by the Counseling Department @ 8 am- 7 pm (Student Services Annex - 
Counseling Department) – Contact: Counseling Department (818) 947-2600, ext. 4200 Counseling Department 
Web Page View Flyer 
  

  "A Fine Day's Work: Photographs from the Michael R. Whalen Collection" Exhibit sponsored by the Arts 
Council at LAVC @ 11 am- 2 pm & 6- 9 pm (Art Gallery) – Contact: Art Gallery (818) 778-5536 Art Gallery Web 
Page 
  

  Free Wednesday Concert Series: “Applied Music Student Recitals/Mentoring Concert” sponsored by the 
LAVC Music Department @ 1 pm (Music Recital Hall – Room 106) – Contact: Music Department (818) 947-2346 
music@lavc.edu Music Department Web Page 
  

  Campus Distance Education Committee (CDEC) Meeting @ 1:30-2:45 pm (TBA) – Contact: Jim Marteney 
martenji@lavc.edu 
  

Sustainability Workshop: "Green Landscapes and Living Systems in Our Own Backyards" sponsored by 
Cooperative Education, Job Training, Professional Development, the VTEA Grant & VCAP @ 1:30- 3:30 pm 
(Multi-Purpose Room) – Contact: Dave Marriott (818) 947-2572 marriodc@lavc.edu Go Green Web Page 
  

  Matriculation Advisory Committee Meeting @ 2-3:30 pm (Presidents Conference Room) - Contact: Tino 
Manzano (818) 947-2418 manzanf@lavc.edu 
  

  Hiring Prioritization Committee (HPC) Meeting @ TBA (Faculty Lounge) – Contact: Michael Arshagouni 
arshagmh@lavc.edu  Hiring Prioritization Committee (HPC) Web Page 
  
Thursday, May 5 
  

  Mega Counseling Event sponsored by the Counseling Department @ 8 am- 7 pm (Student Services Annex - 
Counseling Department) – Contact: Counseling Department (818) 947-2600, ext. 4200 Counseling Department 
Web Page View Flyer 
  



  "Not Letting Distress and Anxiety Interfere With Success" Workshop sponsored by the LAVC Student Health 
Center @ 11 am- 12 noon (Student Services Center - Multipurpose Room) – Contact: Sonia Nodal (818) 947-
2918 View Flyer 
  

  "A Fine Day's Work: Photographs from the Michael R. Whalen Collection" Exhibit sponsored by the Arts 
Council at LAVC @ 11 am- 2 pm & 6- 9 pm (Art Gallery) – Contact: Art Gallery (818) 778-5536 Art Gallery Web 
Page 
  

  STARS (Strategic Team for the Advancement and Retention of Students) Committee Meeting @ 1- 2 pm 
(PDC - Bungalow 83) – Contact: Deborah Kaye (818) 947-2569 kayedr@lavc.edu 
  

  Space and Work Committee Meeting @ 1- 2:30 pm (President's Conference Room) – Contact: Joshua Miller 
millerje@lavc.edu  Space and Work Committee Web Page   LAVC 411 Update  
  
Friday, May 6 
  

  Spring Semester 2011 - Deadline to Drop Classes with a "W" in-person or online 
  

  Mega Counseling Event sponsored by the Counseling Department @ 8 am- 1 pm (Student Services Annex - 
Counseling Department) – Contact: Counseling Department (818) 947-2600, ext. 4200 Counseling Department 
Web Page View Flyer 
  

  Spring 2011 University Bus Trip: UCLA sponsored by the Career/Transfer Center @ 8 am- 4 pm (Meet at 
Fulton Ave. Main Entrance); RSVP required with $5 refundable deposit – Contact: Career/Transfer Center (818) 
947-2646 Career/Transfer Center Web Page 
 

Epilepsy Support Group sponsored by Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Los Angeles @ 7- 9 pm (LAVC Faculty 
Lounge) – Contact: Gregory Portillo (818) 908-9939 
  

  LAVC Track and Field - SoCal Prelims @ TBA (Away - Mt. Sac) – Contact: Dale Beck (818) 947-2370 
beckdr@lavc.edu Athletics Department Web Page 
  
Saturday, May 7 
  
 
 

 
 
 

The LAVC College Bulletin is distributed to the cam pus community every Wednesday for the following 
week’s activities and events.  

A PDF version is also posted on the LAVC Web site e very Friday. 
 

Available in alternate media formats 
 

Vision Statement  
Los Angeles Valley College serves the community as a leader in instructional excellence, facilitating the success 
of its diverse students, developing critical thinkers and life-long learners, and contributing to the economic and 

cultural vitality of the San Fernando Valley and beyond. 
 

Mission Statement 
Los Angeles Valley College is a comprehensive community college located in the center of the San Fernando 

Valley. The College serves the community by providing transfer, degree, career-technical, foundational, 
transitional and continuing education programs in an attractive and accessible learning environment that fosters 

student success. Embedded in these programs are the greater goals of critical thinking and life-long learning 
which are necessary for success in the workplace and for advancing one's education, personal development and 

quality of life. 
 

To read the entire Mission Statement, visit www.lavc.edu/vision-mission/ 


